
	Meeting commenced at 8.05 am

	PRESENT

	School members: 
Gill Edge, Frances-Elizabeth Evans, Brent Fitzpatrick, Rob Freeth, Kevin Holland, Richard Hughes, 
Sue Mansfield (Chair), Chris Quinn, Dr Andrew Soutar, Fran Warden, Dominic Wall, Nick Weller  

	Non school members: 
Peter May, Debbie Mountain, Ian Murch, Vivienne Robinson

	Nominated subs:

Bev George, Gillian James

	Observers:
Richard Foster, Lynn Murphy

	Officers:

Sue Colman, Cindy Peek, Andrew Redding, Matt Findull, Stuart McKinnon-Evans

	School Governor Services Clerk:

Sarah Bryan


At the beginning of the meeting the Forum paused for a moment to remember Stewart Duxbury, who has died following a battle with cancer. Gill Edge led a tribute to Stewart, who was a member of both the Schools Forum and the Formula Funding Working Group. 

The Chair introduced Stuart McKinnon-Evans, the Authority’s new Finance Director. Stuart introduced himself to the Forum and outlined his intention to regularly attend Forum meetings in the future.
1. Apologies for absence 

Apologies providing an explanation of the reason for the absence had been received from: -
School members

Anne Marie Merifield, Ian Crosby, Linda Nudd, Tony Rickwood, Paul Burluraux, Sally Joy
Non school members

No apologies received
Officers
Tony Sinkinson, Raj Singh
2. Disclosures of interest
Item 1 – Clawback of Surplus Balances: Peter May (St Bede’s), Chris Quinn (Bingley Grammar)
Item 7 – Speech & Language Therapy (DSP provision): Kevin Holland (Green Lane), Sue Mansfield (Titus Salt)
3. Minutes of meeting 5 October 2011 and matters arising 

The minutes of the 5 October 2011 meeting were agreed as a correct record.  The progress made on the action points was reported by Andrew Redding as follows: -

Item 5 

DSG Reconciliation: Andrew reported that that this item has been actioned 
Item 6 

2011/12 Contingencies: 
· Overspending on the HI Central Service Budget: Andrew reported that, following further work with the Head of Service, the forecasted overspend of £71,271, that was reported on the 5 October, was based on incorrect information and journal errors had not yet been rectified. Although there are certain elements that are still to be clarified, the revised forecast for March 2012 is a surplus of £30,000. Andrew reported that the Head of Service will be requesting that this surplus is carried forward by the HI Service, to support the 2012/13 budget.
· Discrepancy in funding Special School Safeguarded Salaries: Andrew reporting that this has been investigated and should now be fully resolved. The adjustment to funding due to individual schools will be actioned in December at a cost of £29,500, which comes from the £48,000 held aside at March 2011.
· Hanson School: Andrew reported that the deficit position of the school at 1 January is currently forecasted to be approximately £650,000, which is the same as the value of the deficit at 1 September. Andrew stated however, that certain expenditure items still needed to be clarified, including expenditure relating to HR processes, and that the Forum should not underestimate the challenges the school is currently facing. Andrew stated that it was still the Authority’s intention to allocate the school’s FF&E to offset the deficit and to minimise the impact on the DSG.
Item 6 

Single Status: This item was discussed under correspondence (see item 4)
Item 7 
Consultations: Andrew reported that all items had been actioned. The consultation response was sent to the DfE on 11 October.  Consideration of preparatory work was raised under item 12 (FFWG Update). A guidance note, taken from the DfE’s website, on how Free Schools are funded was sent out to members with the agenda. This item was not discussed further.
Item 9
Closure of Manningham Pool: Andrew reported that information was being collected by Kevin Holland on the financial impact on the schools required to make alternative arrangements following the closure of Manningham Pool. This is still a work in progress and once completed, this information will be forwarded to Cindy Peek to discuss with elected members. Andrew reported the outline additional costs to be £27,600 to the DSG and between £25,000 - £35,000 to school budgets.  
Matter Arisings: Letter from the DfE on the 5% Standards Fund issue
The DfE’s letter was sent out with the agenda. Andrew Redding reminded members that this issue was originally raised with the Forum back in May. The DfE now states that the £155m (for Bradford the figure is £2.3m), which remains unallocated by the DfE to local authorities from standards funds in 2010/11, will be paid “across the current Spending Review period”. Andrew suggested that this funding would have to be found within the existing envelop and we will need to watch carefully how this impacts on our level of overall DSG settlement.
4. Correspondence
Single Status
Mary Weastell’s response to the letter written by the Chair of the Forum, following the meeting held on 5 October, was tabled. Richard Hammond attended to provide an update, to answer the Forum’s questions and to respond to the Forum’s concerns.
The main points of information that were presented by Richard were:

· It is the Council’s “aspiration” that the majority of offers will have been made before the Case Management Discussion on 9 December. Richard explained that, if an individual accepts an offer before the 10th of each month then the payment will be made in that month. Where the acceptance is received after the 10th the payment will be made in the following month,
· Richard confirmed that the results of the job evaluation have been sent out to all schools. The speed with which the job evaluation is implemented will now depend on how quickly the information is sent back by schools. Each school must decide whether or not accept the new pay and grading structure. Where a school does not accept and implement this, the Council will warn the school of the possible implications,

· Richard indicated that the overall financial impact on schools of the job evaluation process as a whole should be minor. Schools will see an overall reduction of approximately £300,000 from the reduction of the pay rate for senior lunchtime support staff but will see an increase of approximately £200,000 as a result of pay increases for other scale 1-6 staff. Richard also specifically mentioned caretakers / site supervisors, where there doesn’t appear to be any logic behind current salary levels and where the job evaluation has produced 4 or 5 new grades. Richard stated that this will most likely have a financial impact. For most other staff, there will be very little change.
The main questions that were asked by members were:

· To clarify the status of the indemnity given by the Council against charging 2nd generation claims to schools. Richard reiterated that this indemnity means that maintained schools will not be charged for the proportion of the cost of a claim relating to the period after 1 April 2009. This is irrespective of when the claim is actually made,
· What would be the liability (in relation to the indemnity) for schools that convert to academy or trust status before claims are settled? Richard responded that if TUPE transfer takes place before the claims are settled then the full liability transfers to the Academy. This is the legal position as the Council is no longer the employer. Nick Weller pointed out that, although this approach is legal, it is result of a positive decision taken by the Council to transfer the full extent of liability across to the Academy,
· The Forum reiterated its concern about the timescale for paying claims and the time now available for the Forum to manage the cost of claims with schools in this financial year. The Chair asked what “wriggle room” the Forum will be given to manage this situation. Cindy Peek and Sue Colman said that they would discuss this with the Council’s Finance Director,

· The Forum also reiterated a concern that it does not yet have a view about the overall level of cost and the schools are also uncertain of this. Richard responded that schools have had use of the ready reckoner, which does give an accurate maximum settlement figure. Richard also indicated that settlements should actually be between a third to a half lower than the figure the ready reckoner produces,

· It was pointed out that the initial recommendations of the Working Group would have to be revisited, as it would no longer be appropriate to base charges to schools on original 2011/12 budgets. Andrew Redding confirmed that the recommendations would have to be looked again and that it may not be easy to find a straightforward solution,
The Schools Forum agreed:

· In seeking to avoid carrying out significant adjustments to school budgets at the very end of this financial year, the Council’s Finance Director is asked to consider and to clarify the flexibility that will be afforded to the Forum and to schools in managing the cost of equal value compensation claims settled and paid this year.
Action: Sue Colman / Cindy Peek
Exceptional Funding for Schools

Andrew Redding reported that letters have been received from three schools:
· Laycock Primary School – asking the Forum to consider funding under the small school investigations fund of £6,500,

· Hazelbeck Special School -  asking the Forum to consider exceptional funding of £23,475,

· Ingrow Primary School – asking the Forum to consider exceptional funding of £11,750.

Andrew explained the circumstances of each of these schools and how these matched against the established criteria for the allocation of funding. Andrew suggested, so as not to clog the agenda of the Forum, as these requests meet the criteria and are supported by the Local Authority, and as agreed with the Chair and Vice Chair, that these requests be approved by the Forum without further detailed discussion. This was agreed by Forum members.
The Schools Forum agreed:
· To allocate exceptional funding of £23,475 to Hazelbeck Special School and £11,750 to Ingrow Primary School in this year,
· To allocate the value of actual spend evidenced by Laycock Primary School from the small school investigations fund.
Action: Andrew Redding

5. Proposals for Clawback of Surplus Balances
Andrew Redding presented paper SF 09.11.11 A for Forum action. 
Andrew explained that, from meetings held on 26 May and 12 October, the SFPG has made recommendations on proposals for clawback relating to eight schools.  Of the eight schools, SFPG has made the recommendation to apply clawback to three schools and to not apply clawback to five schools. Andrew referred members to the Appendices attached to Paper A, which give a statement of the proposal for each school and the summary of the SFPG’s recommendation.

Andrew went on to explain that, of the three schools where clawback is recommended by SFPG, Hirst Wood Nursery School is not appealing against the recommendation, St Bede’s Catholic Grammar School is appealing and has written a letter to the Forum but does not wish to attend the meeting, and Blakehill Primary School is appealing and is attending the meeting.

Appeal from Blakehill Primary School
Mr Trevor Patterson (Headteacher) and Mr Philip Cavalier-Lumley (Chair of Finance Committee) attended from the school to appeal against the SFPG’s recommendation to clawback £10,365. They were given the opportunity to present their case and also responded to questions from Forum members. The points raised by the school and discussed by the Forum during the appeal included:

· The experience of the school’s bursar and the absence of any issues in previous years, 

· The “delay” in the year end tabs provided by School Funding Team,

· The view of the school that it hit a “bottleneck” where School Funding Team did not provide the school the opportunity to correct the situation,
· That the money at threat is needed for building works at the school,

· The extent to which the school and governors should have identified the mistake and should have protected itself by submitting an IUB return.
The Forum discussed the school’s appeal and agreed the SFPG’s recommendation to apply clawback. In the discussion, Richard Hughes, who chaired the SFPG meetings, further explained to Forum members the process by which SFPG makes recommendations and emphasised that the presumption is to clawback unless the school’s mitigating circumstances are accepted. 
Appeal from St Bede’s Catholic Grammar School

Andrew Redding referred members to the letter of appeal received from the Business Manager at St Bede’s and invited Peter May to add any additional information. Peter stated that he did not wish to pursue the £5,525, but wished to make two comments for consideration concerning the future application of the Protocol:
· That the Authority should be aware that, where a school has to comply with the Protocol by a certain date, then the Authority should also comply with the Protocol with regard to dates set for responses to schools and that the Authority did not do this is this case,
· The relevance of the information that is presented to SFPG by the Local Authority in considering clawback and the extent to which the Local Authority can be ‘impartial’ in attending and clerking the SFPG. Peter referred to information provided by Alan Jarvis to the SPFG in considering the funding of redundancies, which “had no relevance”.

Other Items

The recommendation of SPFG not to apply clawback to Laisterdyke was discussed by the Forum. As per paragraph 7.1 of the Conduct of Meetings Protocol, the content of this discussion is regarded as ‘closed’ and is not recorded within the minutes.
Within the discussions on specific appeals the Forum discussed its role within the clawback process. The Chair highlighted that the Forum has delegated the detailed work to the SFPG and that it would be perhaps dangerous for the Forum to overturn this Group’s recommendations, because the Forum has not discussed the cases to the level of detail that the SFPG has. However, the point was also made that there may be instances where SFPG recommendations could be overturned, as a result of new information, and that the Forum should be allowed to question the work of the SFPG. It was commented that it seemed strange the amount of time that had spent discussing Blakehill in comparison with the recommendation for Laisterdyke, where the clawback figure was much greater. A further comment was made on the need to scrutinise much more closely surplus balances being held, especially by Secondary schools.
Forum members stated their frustration at the amount of time taken in this meeting on this item and asked the Local Authority to review the role of the Schools Forum within the clawback process. Officers responded that they were happy to do this, but indicated that the Authority would always wish to have the input of colleagues in this process in some form.

The Schools Forum agreed:

· To recommend to the Executive to clawback £10,365 from Blakehill Primary School, £16,488 from Hirst Wood Nursery School and £5,525 from St Bede’s Catholic Grammar School,
· To recommend to the Executive that clawback should not be applied to Bingley Grammar School (£25,070), Hothfield Junior School (£3,000), Miriam Lord Primary School (£37,500), Laisterdyke Business & Enterprise College (£285,363) and St William RC Primary School (£21,581),
· That the Local Authority review the Forum’s involvement in the clawback process,
Action: Andrew Redding

6. Carbon Reduction Commitment Tax
Andrew Redding presented Paper SF 09.11.11 B and Appendix 1 for Forum action. Andrew indicated that this item was intended to begin the discussion on how the cost of CRC allowances should be charged and that this matter would be discussed in much more detail by the Forum in January / February, when the Forum would be asked to make a final recommendation. 
Andrew explained that one of the key elements of the CRC Energy Efficiency Scheme is that all users of carbon will be charged a CRC ‘tax’ (known as ‘credits’ or ‘allowances’), based on measured usage of carbon by tonne. All schools, including PFI and Academies, through the Local Authority, will incur CRC allowances. This will be an ongoing annual charge that is likely to increase year on year. Andrew stated that it is currently estimated that the cost of allowances in 2012 will be calculated on £12 per tonne of carbon used in 2011/12. School emissions typically account for 50% of a local authority’s cost and it is estimated that the cost for 2012 would be in the region of £500,000. Estimated modelling was shown in Appendix 1. 
Andrew explained that the Finance Regulations provide the facility for the Local Authority to recharge the cost of CRC allowances for school-based use of carbon to the central part of the DSG. The two broad options available are a) a DSG topslice or b) a charge to individual school budgets based on actual usage of each school. Andrew explained that the implementation of option b would require an amendment to the Scheme for Financing Schools. The Schools Forum is able to approve changes to the Scheme, but only following consultation with all schools.
Andrew asked whether the Forum would like the Authority to conduct a consultation with schools on an amendment to the Scheme, which would then allow the cost of CRC allowances to be charged to school budgets in 2012, should the Forum wish to implement this option. In discussion, Forum members made the following comments:
· That all schools must work hard, with support from the Local Authority (Liz Hancock’s team), to change the way energy is used. There should also be an element of school to school challenge,
· That it would be unfair to compare a new build school with an old school that is over 100 years old, where a reduction in carbon spend is virtually impossible,
· That the Forum would wish to adopt an approach that encouraged all schools to do all they can to reduce carbon use, but that the approach should not penalise schools facing difficult circumstances,
· That the Forum could adopt some form of ‘split’ approach between options a and b, where a DSG contingency would be held to support schools in difficult circumstances,
· That a consultation should take place, which includes the option of a ‘split’ approach,
The Schools Forum agreed:
· That a consultation with schools be conducted on the options available for charging CRC allowances for school-based carbon use. This consultation should include the option to take a “split” approach, 

· That the Forum will consider the outcomes of the consultation, and further modelling of the options of a split approach, and will make a final recommendation in January / February.
Action: Andrew Redding
7. SEN Items: DSPs & Speech Therapy
Simon Ramsden presented Paper SF 09.11.11 C, to update the Forum on the current position of the implementation of the expansion of the Authority’s DSP provision and to ask the Forum to consider the allocation of DSG funding to DSPs in future years.
Simon explained that the intention of the Local Authority, agreed and funded by the School Forum from the 2011/12 DSG, to expand DSP provision for pupils with autism has not been implemented according to the original timescale. This is because of the difficulty in finding suitable accommodation, the lack of available capital funding and the difficulty currently faced in attracting key staff to manage this provision. Simon stated that the Authority is currently working through these issues and that the revised planned timescale is now for provision to reach the full capacity of 160 places in 2015. Simon explained that the nature of this provision means that capacity within DSPs has to be grown over time.

As a result of this change in timescale, the profile of funding required from the DSG has also changed. Simon explained that, although there is additional pressure on the OLA budget as a result of delay, it is anticipated that the DSP budget will under spend by £318,228 in this current year and that this can be added back to the DSG. There will also be a further £58,303 saving on the current DSG budget provision in 2012/13. However, there would then be a need for additional DSG funding from April 2013 as follows:
· 2013/14: + £34,521
· 2014/15: + £115,357
· 2015/16: + £149,881 (on then an ongoing basis)
In discussion, the number of planned places figure shown in Paper C for Titus Salt School was questioned. Simon stated that he would check the figures for all schools. 

The Schools Forum agreed:
· To receive back the £318,228 not needed from the 2011/12 DSG,
· “In principle” to the request for additional DSG funding from April 2013 as scheduled in Paper C. However, that the final decision on the allocation of funding would not be made until the Forum makes its recommendations on how the DSG is allocated in the February before the start of the relevant financial year,

· That the Forum receives regular updates on the planned developments of DSP’s and the analysis of needs across the district.
Action: Simon Ramsden  
Katie Taylor presented Paper SF 09.11.11 D, which outlines the current position with regard to the delivery of speech and language therapy (SLT) within the DSPs and to ask the Forum to consider a request for £105,000 from the DSG in 2012/13 to continue the current level of provision.
Katie explained that, historically, the funding for this provision came from standards funds. These funds have now ceased and, although the Council has found funding for this year, there is no funding available to continue the current level of SLT from April 2012. Katie indicated that it is the Authority’s responsibility ultimately to ensure the deliver SLT and that the funding for this would either have to come from the DSG or the SEN Statements budget.
Katie outlined the Authority’s concern on the lack of equity in the current overall service model, especially recognising that Health Services providers will not deliver SLT services, for the most needy of children, unless these are paid for by the Local Authority. In addition to alerting the Forum to the funding issue, Katie asked for the Forum’s support in seeking a review of the delivery of SLT, including reviewing the responsibilities of the commissioners, to improve the equity and transparency of SLT services available to all children in the District. Katie indicated that other local authorities have recently sought to change the way SLT services are funded and delivered and that we would take the good practice from these authorities in driving a review. Katie stated that input from Forum members and headteachers in this review would be welcomed.
In the following discussion Forum members expressed similar concerns over the current system, adding comments and concerns regarding the loss of SLT services in Pre-5 provision, how the Local Authority monitors the delivery and quality of services, the range of experience of SLTs and the accessibility of data from therapists on individual pupils. Katie also clarified that the Local Authority has the legal requirement to ensure that SLT is provided where this is written into a child’s Statement.
The Forum concluded that is very supportive of a review of the delivery of SLT services in the DSPs and agreed that this review should be conducted within the wider planning of the development of DSP provision and SLT services across the whole District.
The Schools Forum agreed:
· “In principle” that it is supportive of the request for £105,000 from the DSG in 2012/13 but that a final recommendation on this will be made in February, following an update on the review of SLT services to be provided to the Forum. 

Action: Katie Taylor  
8. Update on Services Reviews
Sue Colman tabled and presented two papers, to update the Forum on the status of current reviews of services and to ask for an initial steer on what the continued requirement from schools will be, before coming back to the Forum after Christmas for a final DSG recommendation.
Review of the Ethnic Minority Achievement Team
Sue Colman began by explaining the background of the review and the consultation process that has taken place with schools since July. Sue emphasised that reducing the attainment gap of children from ethnic minority backgrounds has been agreed to be a key priority for Bradford. 
In outlining the outcomes of the consultation, Sue stated that she was surprised by the number of responses from schools that were positive about the current service. Sue then explained that the view of schools from the consultation was for maintaining some form of central expertise, but that this must be restructured and refocused, to take account of changing needs. Consultation responses confirmed that the view of schools was that central expertise should be retained to support schools especially where the proportion of ethnic minority children is smaller where these schools have not built up their own support infrastructures. 
Sue went on to explain the composition and budget of the Ethnic Minority Team, split between the DSG and the Council’s base budget, and the Council’s budget setting process, stressing that although maintaining school improvement support was seen as a priority, these services would not be entirely protected from further budget reductions.

Sue then explained the 5 broad options, outlined in the paper, that are available for this service and asked the Forum for a steer on which option would be preferred. Sue stated that the Authority’s view would be to implement option 3, which would require a sum of £300,000 from the DSG in 2012/13. Sue also explained that the intention would be to grow this provision and to move towards a traded model with schools (reducing the contribution from the DSG), but that the market was not mature enough yet to move to this.
Forum members agreed that option 3 would be preferred. In the discussion, members asked questions and made comments, including:

· Whether the two current vacancies would be filled. Sue confirmed that these would not be,
· The extent of the consultation with schools,
· Whether the review has considered the changing nature of needs, especially new to English children from eastern Europe but also support for white poor children. Sue replied that the Pupil Premium was allocated to support underachieving children from more deprived backgrounds, but that the review will seek to refocus support for changing needs, though this will not be completed before April next year,

· Whether the review has considered schools that do not currently use the service and the reasons why, 

· Whether a skills audit could be carried out of expertise already in schools, to support the development of school to school support,

· The need to ensure a continuum of provision and to avoid any cliff edges for schools,

· That how the resource is spent needs to be looked at more closely and the central service should focus on providing what schools cannot do for themselves,

· Whether the level of funding under option 3 would provide enough resource, for supporting schools on an individual pupil level. 

Review of the Primary & Secondary Delivery Teams
Sue Colman began by explaining that these services have already been significantly reduced this year, as a result of the loss of grant funding. Sue explained that how support services are to be delivered in the future is subject to continuing review and that the situation is changing all the time. Sue stated that the intention was to move to a traded service with schools, but that this could not be implemented immediately. The Authority is asking for DSG support for an interim “half way house”, so that the Authority can continue to support priority 1 and 2 schools and can build capacity to develop school to school support in the future. Of the 4 possible broad options outlined in the paper, Sue stated that the Authority would wish to follow option 3 next year, which would allow continued support at a reduced level and would require a sum of £275,000 from the DSG.
Forum members agreed that option 3 would be preferred. An observation though was that a 25% reduction in funding and a reduction in staffing of 30-40% would suggest that this would mean that the more expensive staff are to be kept and that this needs exploring. Sue replied that this simply reflects the high salaries of staff within this service.

Sue also explained that the Forum still needed to consider whether a contingency is set aside within the DSG in future years, which can be accessed to provide intervention in schools that face exceptional difficulties as a result of a change in circumstances in year. Members were reminded that a decision on the allocation this year of the £438,000 from the Primary Intervention mainstreamed grant, which was discussed in May, has still to be taken by the Forum, pending information from Sue on whether this funding was needed to meet the cost of services this year. 
Within the discussion it was pointed out that in this year the Forum allocated a total of £1.78m to the Authority to support the transition and review of services, following the mainstreaming of standards funds and the loss of grants. The total cost of option 3 for both the Ethnic Minority Team and the Delivery Teams in 2012/13 would be in the region of £575,000, which would produce a significant saving for the DSG. 

Cindy Peek reminded the Forum however, that the Local Authority is working with schools on the review of Extended Services support and that this still has to be considered by the Forum. Cindy confirmed that the Authority is clear that the contracts for ESCOs are not being extended beyond 1 April 2012, but that there were TUPE and other legal issues that are currently being considered and that the support funding from the DSG allocated this year is paying for more than just ESCOs.
Cindy also reminded members that the Forum will need to discuss further the funding available from the DSG next year for Education Business Partnerships (work experience), where the Council has picked up the majority of the cost in this year only, following the ending of the standards fund.
The Schools Forum agreed:
· The steer from the Forum for the review of the Ethnic Minority Achievement Team is to further investigate and implement option 3,
· The steer from the Forum for the review of the Primary & Secondary delivery Teams is to further investigate and implement option 3,
· That updates on all reviews be provided for consideration by the Forum in January before making final recommendations on the 2012/13 DSG in February.
Action: Sue Colman
9. Post 16 Funding Consultation from the YPLA
Matt Findull presented Paper SF 09.11.11 F, for information, and talked through the key aspects of the YPLA’s consultation on proposed changes to Post 16 Funding for schools, which is currently live. In particular Matt drew the Forum’s attention to:
· The options being considered for measuring and funding of deprivation at post 16 (Free School Meals, Index of Multiple Deprivation and the Income Deprivation Affecting Children Index),
· The removal of the use of Guided Learning Hours and Standard Learner Numbers, in favour of a clear “price per learner” and possibly funding on average rate per learner,

· The proposal to remove success rates from the funding formula or to at least remove the achievement element of success rates. Members discussed the seemingly perverse incentive this would produce,
· The funding of full and part time learners,

· Proposals designed to simplify the funding formula,
· The options for implementation (full implementation with transitional protection or phased implementation over time).

The Forum raised the issue of the anticipated loss of £2.7m from Secondary school budgets (shown in Appendix 1) as a result of the move to fund all post 16 providers on the same basis. Members discussed how Matt’s presentation could be delivered to Secondary schools and FE providers, for their understanding and awareness, but also so that providers can respond directly.  Cindy Peek agreed that this would be explored and also confirmed that the Council would be submitting a response, and that providers would be given the opportunity to be included in this response. The Forum expressed its thanks to Matt for his presentation.
The Schools Forum agreed:
· The presentation, which outlines the key proposals for change within the YPLA’s consultation on post 16 funding, be delivered to Secondary and FE providers through the Confederations network.
Action: Cindy Peek
10. Update on the Schools Financial Value Standard
Andrew Redding presented Paper SF 09.11.11 G, which provides Forum members with further information on the new SFVS and the schools that will be required to meet this Standard at March 2012. The SFVS has been implemented from September 2011 and replaces  the FMSIS. Andrew in particular explained that the SFVS will require directed revisions to the Scheme for Financing Schools and that the Local Authority was currently looking at how the SFVS will be integrated into the Authority’s audit programme for schools. Andrew indicated that the Local Authority was also considering the measures that would be taken where schools fail to comply with the requirements of the SFVS e.g. issuing a notice of concern. Members did not have any comments relating to this information and this item was not discussed further.  
11. 2011/12 School Forecasted Balances Q2
Andrew Redding presented Paper SF 09.11.11 H, which is the standard information provided for the Forum on a quarterly basis, showing the latest balances forecast by schools for the end of the current financial year. Members did not have any comments relating to this information and this item was not discussed further.
12. Other Standing Items
a) Update on Single Status
This was discussed under correspondence (see item 4)
b) Update on Primary School Places
Andrew Redding reported that Bradford will be allocated an additional £7.43m in capital funding this year, from the total £500m announced by the DfE, to support response to the growth in school places. Sue Colman commented that, although welcomed, this funding is only for basic need (it cannot be used for buildings and maintenance issues) and it will not help to address the issues the Authority faces with phase 2 of expansion in the Primary phase or the required expansion of places in the Secondary phase. 
c) Update on Academies & Free Schools
Andrew Redding reported that:
· no further applications for transfer to Academy status have been recorded on the DfE’s website this month,
· 3 applications for Free Schools from September 2013 (2 Secondary; 1 Primary) have been approved by the DfE and are now out for consultation with the Authority,

· The DfE has written to local authorities stating that the value of school specific contingencies, recorded in the Section 251 Budget Statement for 2011/12, will be added to the LACSEG allocation for Academies in 2012/13. Andrew reported that school specific contingencies have previously been excluded from LACSEG and that this change will mean that the cost of recoupment from the DSG for LACSEG will increase in 2012/13, by approximately £94 per pupil for Secondary schools and by £74 per pupil for Primary schools. Andrew advised that these figures were subject to the DfE’s approval of the representation made by the Local Authority to exclude certain contingencies from LACSEG, where it would not be appropriate to include these or where inclusion would result in Academies being double funded. Andrew asked the Forum to note that this change will have implications for the 2012/13 DSG. 
d) FFWG Update
Andrew Redding reported on a number of separate items:
· Following from the Forum’s discussion on 5 October on the proposed changes to the national funding framework for schools, Andrew explained that the Local Authority, with the Forum’s support, will need to carry out a significant amount of work next year to respond to the required changes. Andrew explained that, although it would be useful to prepare early for these changes, it was difficult to start this work now, as the proposals for change have not yet been finalised. Andrew suggested that the FFWG be recalled once the shadow settlement has been published in spring 2012, 
· Preceding this period of change, Andrew stated that the Authority will be seeking to ensure as much continuity as possible in formula funding for schools and therefore, will not be seeking to make any significant general adjustments to the mainstream formula for April 2012. Andrew explained however, that there are a number of specific items that must be resolved and that these will be brought to the Forum in January / February. These include the formula used to fund Special schools, in particular how the number of funded places by level of need is determined at each school,
· Andrew alerted members to the consultation, which has just been published by the DfE, on the buildings regulations for schools,

· Andrew asked Forum members to note the outcomes of the DfE’s consultation on the admission and appeals code, which have been published this week. In particular, the extension of the time allowance for excepted pupils to all years of Key Stage 1, from September 2013, will mean that we would not require an Infant Class Sizes factor in the same way as applies now. Andrew also alerted members to the possible creation of more undersubscribed schools, following the freedom for popular schools to increase their intakes and from the expansion of Free Schools. Andrew stated that the impact of this will need to be modelled and discussed further,
· Andrew reported that, following the increase in Pupil Premium to £488 this year, the value of funding for Looked After Children would be held at £1,000 and that the Forum should review the position for 2012/13 in February, when the value set by the DfE for next year is known. Cindy Peek reported that the Authority has received guidance from the DfE on how schools can increase the take up benefit, where pupils are entitled to Free School Meals.  
e) EYWG Update
Andrew Redding informed the Forum that the EYWG will be recalled shortly to review the Early Years Single Funding Formula for 2012/13. In line with the FFWG update, Andrew suggested that this review would result only in minor changes to the formula, where necessary, and that the Authority was not seeking to significantly alter the approach to funding nursery provision next year.
13. AOB
There were no additional items
14. Dates of Future Meetings
The dates of the next Schools Forum meetings are as follows:
· Wednesday 14 December 2011, 8am, Titus Salt School
· Wednesday 18 January 2012, 8am, Titus Salt School

· Thursday 9 February 2012, 8am, Titus Salt School

· Wednesday 22 February 2012, 8am, Titus Salt School (this is a provisional meeting)
Schools Forum


Minutes of the Meeting 


Held on Wednesday 9 November, 2011 at


Titus Salt School
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